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Coming In June, 
July & August:
BEGINNING JUNE 1
• Yesterday, Today, Tomorrow
BEGINNING JUNE 2
• Canasta
BEGINNING JUNE 3
• Gentle Exercise Class
BEGINNING JUNE 4
• Mahjong
JUNE 5, JULY 10, AUGUST 7
•  Family Shabbat Service 

& Program
JUNE 14
•  Dinner Dance 
BEGINNING JUNE 24
•  Biomedical Ethics: 

"Death, Dying, Tradition 
and Science" 

JUNE 30
•  Book Club
JULY 19
•  Family Kite Flying
JULY 24
•  Shabbat Dinner 
AUGUST 16
•  Family Hiking

POP QUIZ – Take the Father's Day Trivia Challenge!

Jewish Community Center of Paramus  
 Congregation Beth Tikvah 

 

Ad Journal Dinner Dance 
 

Honors 
 

Randy and Paul Auerbach 
and 

Nina and Russell Rothman 

 
Sunday June 14, 2015 at 4:30 p.m. 

 The JCCP/CBT does not close for the summer. 
Here are just some of the fun and exciting things taking 

place. See inside for more details….. 
 

Daily Minyan Dinner Dance Family Ice Skating 

Book Club Canasta 4TH of July BBQ 

Family Hiking Exercise  Family Kite Flying 

Yesterday/Today/ 
Tomorrow Current 
Events Discussions 

Family Friday Night 
Shabbat Services & 

Programs 

Biomedical Ethics: 
"Death, Dying, 

Tradition and Science" 

Family Bowling Friday Night 
Shabbat 
Dinner 

Weekly Havdalah  

Mah jongg Shabbat Kiddush 

 

Daily Minyan

Here are just some of the fun and exciting things taking 

Family Ice Skating
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In January I devoted my Bulletin 
column to the story of the end of 
Israel's then government, the 33rd 
Knesset. In the column, I also ex-
plained that new elections were 
scheduled for March. You may recall 
that in addition to giving a basic 
primer on Israeli electoral politics, I 
shared my sadness that this gov-
ernment was dissolved. When first 
elected it offered new voices, new 
faces, and two new political parties 
offering new ideas. But the ideo-
logical divisions among the parties 
in the ruling coalition proved to be 
too great. And the aftermath of last 
summer's fighting in Gaza, the crisis 
in relations with the Obama admin-
istration (as well as the Israeli pub-
lic's concern about this crisis), and 
the current state of the peace pro-
cess all proved too much to hold 
the fragile coalition together. 

When the new elections were an-
nounced, Prime Minister Benjamin 
Netanyahu promised “a new, better, 
more stable government, a broad-
based government that can gov-
ern.” Yet as the 34th Knesset was 
sworn into office in May, the prime 
minister's optimistic promise was 
rendered hollow by the new reality. 

The new government, a coalition of 
five parties representing differing 
religious, economic, and security vi-
sions, commands only a razor-thin 
majority of the government (61 of 
120 seats, the minimum to govern). 
By all accounts it is among the most 
right-wing governments, if not the 
most right wing, in Israel's history, 
consisting of the Likud Party, 

From the Rabbi

Rabbi Arthur D. Weiner

which is headed by Netanyahu; Ku-
lanu, led by ex-Likud member 
Moshe Kahlon; and the Jewish 
Home party headed by Naftali Ben-
nett, who it should be remembered 
severely criticized the very govern-
ment of which he was a minister 
during last summer's war, and who 
has publicly stated on numerous 
occasions his opposition to Pales-
tinian statehood. Completing the 
coalition are two ultra-Orthodox re-
ligious parties, Shas and United 
Torah Judaism. 

Given the platforms and ideologies 
of the new government, Netanya-
hu's pre-election promise seems 
unlikely. More likely is political stale-
mate, more economic stagnation, 
increased tensions with the Obama 
administration, and a rollback of 
the significant reforms initiated by 
the previous government to better 
integrate Israel's large and growing 
ultra-Orthodox community into so-
ciety in general, and the army in 
particular. 

Given the prominent role of the ul-
tra-Orthodox parties in the new 
government (13 of 61 seats), we can 
also predict increased tensions 
among Israel's secular population 
as subsidies for insular religious and 
educational institutions – part of 
the government’s commitment to 
the religious parties – are diverted 
from the larger economy. And the 
needs of the Conservative and Re-
form movements in Israel, long ig-
nored by all Israeli governments, 
will further suffer, leading to greater 
tensions with American Jewry as 
well. 

In January, I asked the community 
to join me in the hope and prayer 
that the next Israeli government 
will achieve greater success than 
the previous one. But given its cur-
rent makeup, the government will 
need more than prayer to survive 
and govern effectively. It will need 
to better reflect all the diverse com-
munities of Israel. It will need to bet-
ter respect and understand the 
concerns of Israel's supporters in 
the Diaspora. For as always, there is 
so much at stake, and given Israel's 
precarious international position, 
so little margin for error.
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Light the 
Sabbath
Candles

Do We Have Your Correct 
Email Address?

If you’re not sure, just answer this question:
Are you receiving our weekly  

announcements?
If not, please call the office at: (201) 262-7691  

or email us at: office@jccparamus.org



 

 
 ולא ארפנו, אחזתיו; מצאתי את שאהבה נפשי

I found the one whom my soul loves;  
I held on, and would not let go 

 
With gratitude to Hashem and great joy 

Ms. Kira Fedorenko 
Mr. Mark Fedorenko 

and 
Rabbi Arthur and Dr. Shira Weiner 
request the honor of your presence 
at the marriage of their children 

 

Marianna  
and 

Samuel Jonathan 
 

On Sunday, the twenty-first of June 
Two thousand and fifteen 

At the Jewish Community Center of Paramus/ 
Congregation Beth Tikvah 

304 East Midland Ave. 
Paramus, NJ 07652 

 
Kabbalat Panim at eleven in the morning 

Chuppah at eleven forty-five in the morning 
Dessert and dancing to follow 

 
We hope you can join us.   

Please RSVP to marianna.sam2015@gmail.com 
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Friday Evening Service
June 5.......................................................................8:30 p.m.
Young Family Service..........................................7:30 p.m.
ONEG HOST:  �Pam Kutoroff in honor of  

Jenna’s Bat Mitzvah

Sabbath Services
June 6....................................................................... 9:00 a.m.
TORAH READING:  Beha’alotecha
KIDDUSH HOST:  �Pam Kutoroff in honor of  

Jenna’s Bat Mitzvah
JUNIOR CONGREGATION.................................10:00 a.m.
MINCHA & MA’ARIV............................................. 8:05 p.m.

Friday Evening Service
June 12.....................................................................8:30 p.m.
ONEG HOST:  JCCP/CBT

Sabbath Services
June 13..................................................................... 9:00 a.m.
TORAH READING:  Shelach
KIDDUSH HOST:  JCCP/CBT
JUNIOR CONGREGATION.................................10:00 a.m.
MINCHA & MA’ARIV..............................................8:10 p.m.

Friday Evening Service
June 19.....................................................................8:30 p.m.
ONEG HOST:  JCCP/CBT

Sabbath Services
June 20..................................................................... 9:00 a.m.
TORAH READING:  Korach
KIDDUSH HOST:  ��Rabbi Arthur & Shira Weiner  

in honor of the Aufruf of  
Sam Weiner

JUNIOR CONGREGATION.................................10:00 a.m. 
MINCHA & MA’ARIV..............................................8:15 p.m.

Friday Evening Service
June 26.....................................................................8:30 p.m.
ONEG HOST:  JCCP/CBT

Sabbath Services
June 27..................................................................... 9:00 a.m.
TORAH READING:  Chukat
KIDDUSH HOST:  �Sandy & Jack Bauer in honor of 

their 50th wedding anniversary
JUNIOR CONGREGATION.................................10:00 a.m.
MINCHA & MA’ARIV..............................................8:15 p.m.

President’s Message

Jacob Bauer

Let me start by offering a hearty 
Mazel Tov to Sam Weiner and his 
fiancee, Marianna Fedorenko, on 
their wedding to be held on Sun-
day, June 21. The same also to 
the entire Weiner and Fedorenko 
families.

Speaking of weddings, Sandy and 
I are sponsoring the kiddush on 
Saturday, June 27, in honor of our 
50th wedding anniversary, which 
is on that day.

It’s hard for me to believe that my 
first year as president of the JCCP/
CBT is quickly approaching its 
end. It has been a most eventful 
year. Let me review the major 
items that have occurred:

We are in the process of selling 
our Midland Avenue properties. 
At this point all is going well with 
the proposed sale and all appears 
to be in line for a closing hopeful-
ly, sometime in the fall.

We have put a new roof on our 
building. We no longer need to 
worry about the gym floor being 
wet or seeing pails in the hallways 
and rooms collecting dripping 
water.

Our security system has been re-
done. We now have 16 cameras 

constantly surveying our property 
for any potential danger. This proj-
ect was the result of the Home-
land Security grant we received 
two years ago.

Our proposed project with the 
State of New Jersey providing us 
with an incentive of $125,000 to 
replace the air conditioner in the 
gym, as well as our furnaces and 
boilers, and to upgrade all the 
building fixtures to be energy ef-
ficient has been approved. As I 
write this article, we are waiting 
for the contractors to finalize the 
project and the materials to be in-
stalled.

The search committee for a new 
executive director is interviewing 
prospective candidates; hopefully 
the position will be filled shortly.

We have cut the time of our board 
meetings. No meeting has gone 
past two hours, and most have 
lasted only one hour. I would like 
to thank the board for its coopera-
tion in helping to make this hap-
pen. We have discussed all items 
thoroughly with great decorum 
and have accepted the results in a 
businesslike manner.

As for my Congregants of the 
Month, I am very happy to honor 
the Bulletin Committee headed 
by Elana Heitlinger. The commit-
tee consists of SANDY ALPERN, 
MARC BRODSKY, BETH CHA-
NANIE, EUGENE HEITLINGER 
AND ESTHER MARKS; MICHELE 
PAPAVASILIOU is the graphic de-
signer. The Bulletin is the face of 
our congregation, and this com-
mittee has put a fine face on it. 
Thank you all for all your hard 
work.

Sandy and I wish all of you a hap-
py summer and will see all of you 
in the fall.

The deadline for the  
next Bulletin is July 24!



Friday Night  
               Dinner 

Jewish Community Center of Paramus/ Congregation Beth Tikvah 
E. 304 Midland Avenue – Paramus NJ 

 

July 24that 6:45 p.m. 
 

Enjoy a delicious catered dinner in our social hall, 
unwind and schmooze with your friends and 

family before services at 8:30 p.m. 
 

$18 per adult 
$8 per child age 6-13 

Kids 5 and under are free 
Maximum charge of $54 per family 
(Immediate family members only) 

 
RSVP by Tuesday, July 21st   

Email us:  office@jccparamus.org 
or call 201-262-7691 

 

Please let us know if you would like to 
reserve a table with your family and friends. 

 

If you have special dietary needs, please contact 
Laurie (ljrwax@gmail.com) or Esther (hubbiem@aol.com) 

 
oll.l.l.l c
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Young Jewish Families
Summer Events
Family Friday Shabbat Service and Program 
June 5 – Summer Fun 
July 10 – America the Beautiful
August 7 – Tzedakah
All will begin at 7:30 p.m.  
The Family Shabbat service is followed by play time and DAIRY oneg 
in the gym. The children play, the parents schmooze. It’s perfect. Come 
see for yourself! Celebrating a birthday or graduation? See below on 
how to sponsor the oneg.

Kite Flying – Sunday, July 19 
Hiking – Sunday, August 16 
Watch emails and the JCCP/CBT website for event details.
Please watch your emails, the website and the Bulletin for 
summer events. 

Sponsor an Oneg
Once a month, usually on the first Friday, we hold our Friday Night 
Family Program. If you would like to sponsor an oneg, please contact 
us: $18 for a birthday cake; $18 for other snacks. 

Everyone Is Welcome
Young Jewish Families is the club for families with a child or children 
under bar or bat mitzvah age, their siblings, parents, and extended 
families. However, everyone is welcome to attend our activities and 
events. So please bring mothers and fathers, grandparents and 
great-grandparents, aunts and uncles, nieces and nephews, neigh-
bors – but no pets please!
For more information, please contact us at yjf18@hotmail.com or 
201-449-0562.
Thank you.
Eugene and Elana Heitlinger

Hebrew School News

Marcia Kagedan

Bar/Bat Mitzvah. From our current 
seventh grade, 95% of the stu-
dents visited BCHSJS in May and 
most will be signing up for eighth 
grade. Students are welcome to 
join the school at any stage, 8th-
12th grade, so if you have a child 
who did not go directly from He-
brew School to BCHSJS but would 
now like to go, feel free to contact 
Bess Adler at 201-488-0834. BCH-
SJS has a wide selection of cours-
es along with social activities.

I would like to take this opportu-
nity to thank our APT co-chairs, 
Roz Mehr and Jill Wiser, and their 
board members, Julie Leopold 
and Lisa Mutnick, for all the work 
they do to help make our Hebrew 
School the best one in all of Ber-
gen County! From buying snacks 
to manning the Purim carnival, 
from Shabbat dinners to Bingo 
night, from family programs to 
subsidizing our trips — they all 
work very hard and I appreciate it 
tremendously. Parents, please do 
consider getting involved in the 
new school year. 

I also want to express my grati-
tude to the Board of Education 
and its presidents, Mimi Levin and 
Amy Tobenkin. Each member of 
the board makes a valuable con-
tribution to the education of our 
students, and I am very fortunate 
to have the support and feedback 
of this wonderful team.

In closing, I hope you all have a 
fabulous summer. I look forward 
to welcoming you all back in the 
fall, when I will notice tremen-
dous growth in all the children!  I 
am at the office during the sum-
mer and would be happy to meet 
with new prospective student 
families. Our best advertisement 
is the recommendation of our 
satisfied customers, so please 
help to spread the word that we 
have a top notch Hebrew School 
with dedicated and skilled faculty 
along with a full complement of 
extracurricular activities.

Shalom Ulehitra’ot.

Shalom.

The school year has come to a 
close. 2014-2015 was an exciting 
year in the Hebrew School. High-
lights included the seventh-grade 
online course with educators in 
Israel that was made possible by a 
generous donation from a mem-
ber of our congregation, as well 
as funding from the Federation of 
Northern New Jersey. The course 
will continue in the coming 
school year. We also had several 
educational trips — Ellis Island, 
the Museum of Jewish Heritage in 
Battery Park and the YU Museum. 
Holiday celebrations plus all the 
regular events were enjoyed by 
all.

Just in May, we had the Lag b’Omer 
sports and barbecue event at Cliff 
Gennarelli Sports Complex which 
was great. Even the weather 
couldn’t have been more perfect!  
Many of the students went with 
Rabbi Reshevsky to a Mets game 
— and the Mets won, 3-2!  Our 
third-grade students celebrated 
receiving their first siddurim on 
Yom Yerushalayim and all in at-
tendance were very proud of their 
accomplishments. Three of our 
Hebrew School graduates com-
pleted their studies at the Bergen 
County High School of Jewish 
Studies, thus the BCHSJS gradu-
ation was a very special night 
for Rabbi Weiner and me. We are 
so proud of those who continue 
their Jewish education beyond 

WiFi @ JCCP/CBT 
This is a reminder notice that our building is now 100% WiFi 
accessible.

Whether you’re upstairs in the social hall, gym or library, 
or downstairs in a classroom, you’ll be able to connect 
with the Internet quickly and easily. One password works 
throughout the building, even though we have nine sepa-
rate locations with wireless access points.

Please contact the synagogue office for the password. 

If you move about the building, you’ll be required to sign 
in at each of the nine access points, but once you’ve done 
that, your device should remember the code and grant you 
immediate access anytime in the future.

We encourage you to turn waiting time into productive 
time and stay connected to friends, family or your business 
whenever you’re in the building.



 
 

SUMMER 2015 
1

4 – 
 2015

 

Planned Summer Activities 

Ice Skating Hiking Bowling 

Roller 
Skating 

Kite Flying Trip to a 
Historic Site 

 
 

For more information and to sign up for
any of these summer activities, 

please contact us at
yjf18@hotmail.com or (201) 449-0562.

Thank You,  
Elana & Eugene 
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Youth Group News
We have reached the end of the year and the end of our time as co-chairs 
of the Youth Group. I must confess, when Debbie came to me three years 
ago about chairing the committee with her, I initially said “no!” I was barely 
involved in JCCP/CBT committees and was content to be quietly on the 
sidelines cheering on Debbie. I looked over at my daughters, Gabrielle and 
Rebecca. Gab was going to be a co-president in her senior year of high 
school and Bec was excited about becoming involved and becoming an 
officer as well. Debbie saw me looking at them and quietly asked again, this 
time adding, “Wouldn’t it be great to support them while we can?”  
Three years later, I can say happily that it was a good decision and a great 
experience. The group has grown in that time and accomplished many 
wonderful things.  But I really can’t take credit for the successes. I was 
there for all the events; I was there for all the meetings; I wrote the Bul-
letin articles. These were the easy things. The heavy lifting – the push to 
have the USY dance and regional convention here; the push to have mul-
tiple activities; the push to make these three years successful not only 
for our girls but for their friends and all the other participants – must go 
to Debbie. I feel blessed to have been included in this journey, which we 
truly were able to do together as a family, and garner all the rewards that 
came with it. Thank you, Debbie, for asking me to join you in doing this, 
like we do with our lives, together.

Here’s a recap of some of the events we experienced:
Bowling  •  Tie Dye  •  Game Nights 

Opening BBQs  •  Latkes & Laughs  •  Movie Nights 
Pumpkin Picking  •  Apple Picking  •  Chocolate Seders 

Pie Haman (Purim Carnival)  •  Services / Dinner  •  Pet Naming  
Chopped  •  T-Shirt Logo Contest  •  Military Bridge 

Candle Making  •  Sukkah Hop  •  Ice Cream in Sukkah 
Circus Training  •  Meet the Maccabeats  •  Regional Dances 

Regional Conventions  •   Hosting a Dance  •  Hosting a Convention 
Oradell Playhouse (Adult)  •  Pizza and Gym Time  •  Hikes   

Wayne and Debbie Zeiler, 201-599-1392 
Wayne.zeiler@gmail.com   /  Dibble.one@gmail.com

“Parting is such sweet sorrow that I shall say goodnight till it be morrow.”
                                    ~  William Shakespeare, “Romeo and Juliet”

A few words from our USY/Kadima adviser:
I cannot believe it is already June. It seems like it was yesterday that I 
started in this position and met all of my USYers. I can’t even count how 
many times I’ve referred to them as my kids. I’ve grown to love something 
different and wonderful about each of them, and I am so proud of what 
they have accomplished this year. I especially want to congratulate our 
many seniors who are graduating and going off to college. Looking for-
ward to next year, we have some exciting ideas that I cannot wait to turn 
into events. If you have any questions or are interested in signing up your 
child for Kadima or USY, please email me at danielleporwich@gmail.com

And lastly, a few words from our Youth director:
It's hard to believe another year together has gone by so fast.  And what 
a great year it has been for our Youth Group members. The fun times will 
continue in the fall.
I'd like to thank the best staff I've ever had:
Jen Rivkin and Michael Sobelman, who are both off to college. We wish 
you only good things.
Michael Vaks and Ariel Dadon, who will be senior staff next year!
I couldn't do it without you. Thank you for helping me help the kids. You 
were all really great!  Also a big thank you to my colleague  Marcia, whose 
help is vital to our success.
So my young friends, enjoy your time off from school and have a great 
summer. Remember to treat everyone with kindness and respect.

See you in September.
Fred Weissman, Youth Director

BARBECUE  
CHICKEN  
from Beth Chananie

Preparation:
Combine all the ingredients in a saucepan, except the chicken 
and onions, and oil. Simmer for 20 minutes and set aside.

If barbecuing:  it marinate overnight (or at least a few hours) in 
the refrigerator. 

In a separate frying pan, saute the onions and set aside. Spray 
a grill with non-stick spray and gently grill the cutlets, basting 
frequently. Do not overcook.

When ready to serve, add the sauteed onions on top of the 
chicken in a platter.

If using a conventional oven:  Spray a baking dish with vegetable 
oil spray and put the chicken in a single layer, covering with the 
sauce and onion slices. Bake uncovered at 350 degrees for 20 
minutes. Turn chicken over, baste again, and try to put some 
onions on top, and bake for another 20 minutes.

Ingredients:
1 1/2 pounds skinless chicken breasts, or pieces,  
    without the skin

3 onions, sliced in rings

Olive oil for frying onions

1 1/2 cups tomato juice

5 teaspoons Worcestershire sauce

3/4 cup vinegar

3 minced garlic cloves

1 bay leaf

1/4 teaspoon dry mustard

1/4 teaspoon pepper

1/4 teaspoon cayenne pepper (optional)

1 teaspoon salt

1 teaspoon sugar

It's a perfect time to fire up the grill and make some delicious 
barbecue chicken — not using commercial barbecue sauce.  
For those without a grill, the recipe will also work fine baked  
in the oven.

Enjoy the summer — and don't forget the sunscreen!

Happy summer everyone!



 

 

 
 

 

invites you to our 
 

Family Friday Night 
Shabbat Service & Program 

OVER THE SUMMER! 
 

June 5 – Summer Fun 
July 10 – American the Beautiful 

August 7 – Tzedakah 
 

7:30 PM 
 

Please RSVP and let us know if your child 
would like to lead a prayer. 

 

Service and story time followed 
by DAIRY oneg and playtime in the gym. 

 

For more information or questions, 
please contact Elana & Eugene @ 

201-449-0562 or yjf18@hotmail.com 
or www.jccparamus.org 
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Sisterhood News
The Fool-Proof Recipe

This is a favorite of ours, developed over the course of many years 
and refined and revised every several years, so that it never gets 
stale. When served, everyone is in awe. This recipe should be 
passed down from generation to generation. 

Preparation time: 2-3 months/about 1 week hands-on time

Serves: At least 45 women

INGREDIENTS:
1 group of dedicated women 
A generous helping of concern for the JCCP/CBT
1 idea
A dash of money
A few hours a month (2-3) 
4 boxes of Betty Crocker chocolate and vanilla cake mixes (dairy)
4�containers of Betty Crocker frosting — chocolate, vanilla and 

strawberry (dairy)
A �lot of cake decorations (available at The Chocolate Shop 

in Dumont)
Oil
Eggs
Cupcake tins and cupcake liners
Pretty paper goods
Some little things to put on the tables (cute decorations/pretzels)

DIRECTIONS:
1. Present an idea to a dedicated, creative group of women.

2. Let the idea rest a while until it congeals.

3. Vote on whether the idea is acceptable; it generally will be.

4. Sit around a table and discuss details.

5. �Volunteer to take on one or two tasks, i.e., work on publicity,  
plan refreshments, shop, etc.

6. �Make sure lots and lots of emails are circulated so that  
nothing falls through the cracks. (These can be humorous,  
serious, opinionated – whatever works best in the moment.)

7. �As the event date nears, set a schedule, i.e., cooking or baking  
2 days before.

8. Prepare work orders – correctly!

9. �Get together. Blend the first 5 ingredients with the remaining  
7 ingredients. Make sure there's plenty of laughter in the room.

10. Platter the finished and decorated cupcakes.

11. Set the tables.

12. Enjoy the event and being together!

We promise, if you try this recipe, you won't be disappointed!

It's hard to believe that it is June. We've had a great year 
and hope that with the support of more women, next 
year will be the best Sisterhood year ever. For those 
who attended our events, from the evening about our 
beautiful stained-glass windows, to Pesach wine-tast-
ing, to our recent program on Jews and Shoes, the ex-
periences were fantastic and memorable. Please sup-
port the JCCP/CBT Sisterhood by volunteering an idea, 
some time, some thoughts, etc. Better yet, become a 
member of the Sisterhood board!

You'll come back for seconds — we promise!! 

On that note, we take this opportunity to thank the 
incredible women who worked so hard to make our 
events successful, most recently, our program on JEWS 
AND SHOES. THANK YOU ALL!

We wish everyone a most wonderful and relaxing summer.

With our Best Regards,

Wendy Steinberg  /  Lori Cohen 
Sisterhood Co-Presidents



JUNE 2015 AT THE JCCP/CBT 
 

Mondays at 1:30 

YESTERDAY, TODAY and TOMORROW 
Lively and popular weekly discussions with Al Nahum continue. 
 

Tuesdays at 1:00 

CANASTA 

Participants continue to learn and enjoy the game. 
All levels welcome.  Instruction is ongoing. 
 

Wednesdays 11:30-12:30 

GENTLE EXERCISE CLASS 
Time to get in shape! 
Instructor makes exercise fun and effective at any level. 
Come and try it out!  Just $5 each week. 
 

Thursdays 1:30-3:30 

WEEKLY MAH JONGG 
Participants continue to learn and enjoy the game. 
All levels welcome.  Instruction is ongoing. 
 
 

SPECIAL ANNOUNCEMENT: 
 

JCCP/CBT BOOK CLUB 
Tuesday June 30th @ 7 p.m. 
“The Paris Architect” 
by Charles Belfoure 

 
Discussion facilitated by Phyllis Waterstone 

Light refreshments 
 

Questions about any of the above call Mimi Levin at 201-265-0454  
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Participants continue to learn and enjoy the game. 
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Wednesdays 11:30-12:30 

GENTLE EXERCISE CLASS 
Time to get in shape! 
Instructor makes exercise fun and effective at any level. 
Come and try it out! Just $5 each week. 
 

Thursdays 1:30-3:30 

WEEKLY MAHJONG 
Participants continue to learn and enjoy the game. 
All levels welcome. Instruction is ongoing. 
 

 

SPECIAL ANNOUNCEMENT: 

JCCP/CBT BOOK CLUB 
Tuesday, June 30 @ 7 p.m. 

“The Paris Architect” 

by Charles Belfoure 
 

Discussion facilitated by Phyllis Waterstone 
Light refreshments 

 

Questions about any of the above: Call Mimi Levin at 201-265-0454  
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On May 2, we celebrated the b’nai mitzvah of Michael and Elana 
Mutnick. They both attend West Brook Middle School in Paramus. 
In September, Michael will transition to Paramus High School and 
Elana will enter the seventh grade. Both are serious students, and 
we are very proud of their academic achievements. 

Despite their unique personalities, Michael and Elana share many of 
the same interests. Soccer is the clear favorite, with basketball fol-
lowing closely in second. Winters are spent skiing and snowboard-
ing. Summers are devoted to time in the water and amusement 
parks, where the focus is always on the most exhilarating rides. 

The arts play a central role in their lives. Michael has been playing 
the clarinet since fourth grade and plans to continue with band in 
high school. Elana is the family thespian, with several school plays 
to her credit. She is also a member of the school chorus. 

Adam Basner, son of Martin and Robyn Basner, 
and a sophomore at the University of Mary-
land, was selected as an intern for the Federal 
Pre-Trial Service Agency in Washington, D.C.

Sharing Our Simchas

With great pride, Esther and Howard 
Marks announce that their son Mat-
thew received his bachelor’s degree from 
Northeastern University. Matthew’s stud-
ies will continue through August, when 
he will graduate with his master’s degree 
in accounting. He will then reside in Bos-
ton, where he has accepted an off er to 
work at Deloitte. 

On behalf of the Rosenberg/Skarbnik families we 
sincerely thank you for your support and well wishes 
during our time of grief. 
Maxine Rosenberg

Thank Thank Thank You!

Love reading the Bulletin?
Read it monthly online at:  
www.jccparamus.org 

        Click on Bulletin☞       

Men's club
We were delighted that so many congregants participated in the Yom 
Hashoah candle event, and we expect to continue off ering the program 
in future.

The annual Bruce Granat Memorial Man of The Year Award is almost 
upon us and we are still seeking nominations from the congregation 
for an individual that displays some of the same characteristics as our 
friend Bruce. Those lucky enough to have known him will remember 
his warmth, compassion, eagerness to help and kindness to anyone in 
need, and it is an honor we look forward to bestowing upon a deserv-
ing gentleman. The award will be given out during the year-end con-
gregational meeting.

So we wish everyone a wonderful summer, with good health, tons of 
fun and great memories. See you in September!

Dear Friends and Congregants,
I wish to thank everyone who visited, called, wrote, 
sent cards and good wishes to me, and to Bernice, 
on my recent hospitalization. It was and is greatly 
appreciated and welcomed.
I am recovering slowly and according to my doctors 
should be appearing at services in good weather 
and feel good times.
Again, our thanks to all.

Shel & Bernice

✡ ✡ ✡ ✡ ✡

Mazal Tov to Mimi Levin
•  In honor of her granddaughter Andrea Reiner's graduation, 

Magna Cum Laude, from Bucknell College on May 17.

•  In honor of her grandson's Benjamin Levin's engagement to Aisha 
Van Platt. The couple will be attending medical school at Rutgers 
beginning in August and are planning a summer 2016 wedding.



Tuesday June 30th 2015 @ 7 p.m. 
 

Book discussion facilitated by Phyllis Waterstone 
 

 

“Like most gentiles in Nazi-occupied Paris, architect Lucien Bernard 
has little empathy for the Jews. So when a wealthy industrialist offers 
him a large sum of money to devise secret hiding places for Jews, 

Lucien struggles with the choice of risking his life for a cause he 
doesn’t really believe in. Ultimately he can’t resist the challenge and 

begins designing expertly concealed hiding spaces—behind a 
painting, within a column, or inside a drainpipe—detecting 

possibilities invisible to the average eye. But when one of his clever 
hiding spaces fails horribly and the immense suffering of Jews 

becomes incredibly personal, he can no longer deny reality……..” 

Questions contact Mimi Levin @ 201-265-0454 or 
grandmamimil@verizon.net 
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Adult Education 
”He who does not increase his knowledge,  
decreases it …” (Pirke Avot, 1:13)
The JCCP/CBT Adult Education programming will continue during the 
summer months. Won’t you please join us for some of these classes and 
events?

Rabbi Weiner will be teaching his Summer Adult Education course 
on four Wednesdays at 3 p.m. or 8:15 p.m. beginning on June 24. His 
class, “Biomedical Ethics: Death, Dying, Tradition and Science," will 
explore the legal and ethical ramifications of the advances in medicine 
over the past generation and their impact on end-of-life issues. What are 
the issues and concerns that arise from these wonderful technologies? 
How we do we determine when death actually occurs or when treat-
ment may be withheld? Why do we frown on autopsies, and under what 
circumstances are they actually warranted? How does the tradition view 
euthanasia? How do we reconcile an ancient tradition with modern sci-
entific advances? These are issues that all will face in one form or an-
other. Join us this summer for this popular adult education offering. Let's 
add our voices and the wisdom of the ages to the discussion.

Our JCCP/CBT Book Club will meet at 7 p.m. Tuesday, June 30. The 
book is “The Paris Architect” by Charles Belfoure; Phyllis Waterstone 
will be our facilitator. Publisher’s Weekly said about the book: “How far 
would you go to help a stranger? What would you risk? Would you trade 
your life for another's in the name of what is right? Belfoure explores 
these questions and others in this debut novel set in Paris during the 
Nazi occupation.” Join us for what promises to be an interesting discus-
sion. The book and facilitator for our August meeting to be announced. 

Regular events sponsored by Adult Education will continue 
over the summer:
• �Yesterday, Today and Tomorrow – Everyone is welcome to join these 

lively and popular weekly discussions led by Al Nahum. Mondays, 
1:30 p.m.

• �Mahjong. Players of all abilities are welcome. Thursdays, 1:30-3:30 
p.m. in the Bodeen Chapel. Thank you to Debbie Barbash and Ron-
nie Schmidt, who continue to help those who need some instruction. 
Contact Mimi Levin at grandmamimil@verizon.net or 201-265-0454 
for more information.

• �Play Canasta on Tuesdays from 1 to 3 p.m. You are welcome to join 
with or without prior knowledge of the game. We are so happy that 
Bev Cohen and Esther Kantrowitz are volunteering their time to 
teach us how to play! For more information, contact Mimi Levin at 
201-265-0454.

• �Gentle Exercise Classes continue on Wednesdays from 11:30 a.m. 
to 12:30 p.m. It’s time for all of us to get in shape! The instructor 
makes exercise fun and effective at any level. Come and try it out! Just 
$5 each week. Please wear comfortable clothes and sneakers. No “on 
the floor” exercises.

Coming This Fall
This year's Fall Kickoff event will be a concert featuring our own Cantor 
Weiss plus a talented guest artist. Stay tuned for details.

Our member Thorin Tritter will be teaching a class on Tuesday nights 
after the fall holidays called "The History of Jews in New York City.” 
Topics will include Colonial New York, The Ellis Island experience, The 
Rise of the Lower East Side, and Life in the Jewish Lower East Side. Thorin 
may even lead the class on a walking tour of the Lower East Side.

The Adult Education Committee is continuing to plan our program-
ming for 2015-16. If there is a class or program you would like to see 
or a trip you’d like to suggest, please contact committee chair Mark 
Topel at marktopel@verizon.net or 201-967-9179. We’d love to hear 
your ideas.

Support the JCCP/CBT whenever you make a purchase on Amazon.com! Look 
for the Amazon link/banner on the homepage of the JCCP/CBT website. Find 
the Amazon link either on the bottom left-hand side of the homepage or under  
“Donate While Shopping Online.” You will be able to make purchases using your 
current Amazon account, or you can create a new one. By clicking on the Amazon 
link on the JCCP/CBT website, the synagogue will get credit for your purchases. We 
will not see your purchases or any personal information. We just receive a check!
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BUY SHOPRITE OR FAIRWAY SCRIP! 

Support the JCCP at no cost to yourself when you shop for groceries. Scrip is 

substitute money in the form of a gift card that can be used like cash for any  

purchase at ShopRite and Fairway. You get full value of the gift card you 

purchase.  If you buy the scrip through the JCCP, ShopRite and Fairway will pay 

us back 5% for every dollar you spend. It costs you nothing!  To purchase your 

scrip, contact the JCCP office. 

   
 

 

Community Affairs
Every Day is Mitzvah Day 
Even though it is summer, the food banks are still in constant 
need, so please remember to contribute regularly to our ongoing 
food drive. Bring an item or a bag of non-perishable food to the 
synagogue when you come for a meeting or activity during the 
week. Especially needed items include canned tuna and meat, 
hearty soups, Parmalat, baby formula, diapers size 4, 5 and 6, 
pasta, rice, hot and cold cereal, and fruit juice.

Our daily morning and evening minyans are an important part 
of what makes our synagogue so special. Your help is urgently 
needed for this meaningful and important mitzvah. Morning 
minyan is held at 6:45 on Mondays and Thursdays, and at 7 on 
Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Fridays. Our evening minyans are held 
at 8 from Sunday through Thursday. Make a commitment to at-
tend once a week, or even once a month, either in the morning 
or evening.

If you are looking for volunteer opportunities in our northern 
New Jersey community, contact E.J. Solomon, coordinator of 
volunteer services, at EJS@jfnnj.org or call 201-820-3962.

For those who love to knit and crochet, we are continuing to hold 
our knitting bees. Our finished items are sent to the Tikvah Or-
phanage in Odessa, Ukraine. We have been sending knitted and 
crocheted articles to the orphanage since 2005, and now we 
need more people to contribute finished goods. After all these 
years, we would appreciate donations of money so that we can 
buy enough yarn of the same weight and color to make a whole 
garment. Please consider making a donation to the Community 
Affairs Tzedaka fund when you donate in honor or in memory of 
a loved one. 

We will still teach anyone who would like to learn to knit or cro-
chet for the orphanage. You may knit wherever you like and we 
will arrange to pick up the finished projects. However, you might 
want to join us for an enjoyable afternoon at our Knitting Bees. 
The company is great; the refreshments are good, too. We usu-
ally meet on the last Monday of the month. For more information, 
please contact Elaine Cohen at 201-447-2485. 

Our Chesed Committee has volunteers available if you or some-
one you know needs temporary help shopping or a ride to ser-
vices or doctor appointments. Call Eileen Schneider at 201-722-
1606; she will arrange for a volunteer to fill your need. If you are 
available to help, call Eileen and she will add you to her list of 
regular volunteers.

Our first mitzvah for 5776 will be Operation Isaiah, a food collec-
tion drive in the fall on Kol Nidre eve. 
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June 1-5
Audrey Hyman
Marvin Kagan
Susan Kaminer
Jeff  Kolodkin
Esther Marks
Ida Gerszberg
Laura Lopyan
Diane Weiss
Rose Harris
Stanley Cohen
Mahnaz Kashani
Wendy Steinberg
June 6-12
Jeff rey Wechsler
Shirley Peters
Lotte Buff 
Mishel Dadon
Sandra Jonas
Marc Schneider
Iris Krieger
Gerald Menter
Douglas Sobelman
Sandra Temares
Marsha Blecher
Nathan Fink
Tammy Lane
Roz Mehr
Robert Spellman
Saul D'Ver
June 13-19
Ruth Berman
David Cohen
Thomas Heisler
Marvin Lipton
Beverly Fox
Bruce Kaminer
Emily Klotz
Joanne Fink
Fred Lorsch
Michael Elfenbein
Iris Fleishman
Miriam Marshall
Michael Pyatski
Jeff rey Warren
Irving Weiser
June 20-26
Jeff rey Friedlander
Lois Newman
Harriet Weinberg
Donna Kaminsky
James Gershfi eld
Florence Saslow
Jonathan Sterling
Jennifer Bausch-Meli
Charles Goldberg
Arthur Hirschberg
Thorin Tritter
Iris Cohen
Anne Goldstein
Vivien Miller
Lisa Root
Sheila Wolfson
Gary Saperstein
Kenneth Schulman
June 27 - July 3
Eleanor Schindel

Alyce Esrig
Neil Lenok
Betty Schoenberg
Ceil Altman
Ben Roesch
July 4-10
Harold Kaplan
Shimshon Mendelaw
Robert Bernstein
Julia Gershengoren
Shira Weiner
Gary Glaser
Robert Mehr
Stanley Schiff man
David Seligman
Pearl Clipper
Robert Nesoff 
Susan Springer
Allen Baer
Diana Bodeen
Herris Simon
Milton Trost
Marylin Granat
Leni Kirsch
Ilya Kliot
Liliana Baumzweig
Yoseff  Ben-Shoan
Lee Gall
Debbi Plitnick
July 11-17
Susan Lichtenstein
Bia Roth
Marc Skobac
Stephen Waterstone
Alan Brodsky
Jane Menegus
Helga Bodeen
Arie Bronstein
Julia Schneider
Anita Gould
Serry Barko
Barbara Brodsky
Ezra Ishayik
Florence Keusch
July 18-24
Sheldon Schmidt
Joan Bagner
Alan Stein
Fariba Rabban
Fred Evans
Beatrice Sabin
July 25-31
Carl Bagner
Bunny Jaff e
Jack Mintz
Marsha Weiser
Ruth Wolf
Fred Buff 
Elinor Goldstein
Yahya Kashani
Cindy Rivkin
Charles Schreiber
Ralph Berkowitz
Kira Elyash
Libby Kessler
Barry Abel
Roger Rosenstein

Sandra Alpern
Steven Schoenberg
Nathaniel Keusch
Liat Kugel
Gershon Rosenzweig
Abraham Danan
August 1-7
Alexander Kushner
Rita Toron
Raymond Cohen
Bert Toron
Nancy Cohen
Estelle Argaman
Simin Daftari
Fred Groveman
Sue Holmberg
Arie Rave
Bernard Weinberg
August 8-14
Michel Knopf
Alexandra Sobelman
Dale Witkin
Joshua Berkowitz
Paul Nadel
Phyllis Rubin
Natalia Anchipolovsky
Harriet Kugler
Pamela Kutoroff 
Myra Schulman
Irma Breslow
Rachael Hausman
Rhoda Liebowitz
Benjamin Fais
Ralph Gerber
Adele Ginsberg
Lionel Hausman
August 15-21
Irma Goldberg
Marianne Mousserie
Neil Mutnick
Ellen Gerber
Rachel Malamud
Sylvia Silver
Aida Noe
Ruth Camins
Kenneth Horner
Jacqueline Rawitz
Amy Tobenkin
August 22-28
Helen Hutmacher
Joseph Kleinstein
Mia Kleinstein
Steven Lichtenstein
Maxine Ross
Stanley Liebowitz
Susan Liebowitz
Cindy Mendelaw
Barbara Nadel
Dave Rivkin
Chaggai Rosenbluh
Helen Seltzer
Frances Kaye
Cynthia Pattison
August 29-31
Alan Jay
Yan Anchipolovsky
Irma Landsberger



For the week of June 1-5 
We Remember: 

Max Cohen
Samuel Cooper
Francine Leib
Isidor Lorsch
Rhoda Plotkin
Herbert Prosky
Fay Racimora
Lillian Frolow
Reina Keer
Harry Kirstein
Harold Ripp
Irving Sherer
Herb Grossman
Betty Lukin
Leonard Marcus
Joseph Feinberg
Estelle Miller
Willy Hirschberg
Ben Leipsner
Rose Sloan
Sarah Stone

For the week of June 6-12 
We Remember: 

Morris Edelstein
Sophie Margan
Caessler Golder
Leo Mayer
Lawrence Pollner
Arnold Spiegel
Peggy Kagan
Otto Leib
Fryda Leserkewicz
Sadylle Gordon
Esther Grundleger
Benjamin Paley
Jack Spiegel
Harry Swan
Mollie Smith
Sadie Smith
Florence Gospin
Leon Lyaschkov
Abe Reiter
Pinchus Schneider
Judy Botwinick
Belle Dorman
Charles Halpern
Celia Schulman

For the week of June 13-19 
We Remember: 

Ida Fox
Alan Kent
Eva Kushner
Paul Schindel
Margaret Strick
Frieda Lehmann
Albert Weiner
Eli Horowitz
Lawrence Savell
Moses Schaeffer
Raye Tannenbaum
Irving Zellman
William Caminsky
Sara Fraider
Rosalie Katz
Seymour Levine

Yetta Kugler
Gertrude Hopmayer
Alvin Kahn
Howard Merker
Bernard Peters
David Rothman
Robin Weber
Robert Fais
Herbert Reicher
Howard Snyder
Samuel Weiss

For the week of June 20-26 
We Remember: 

Gary Cooper
Ina Esterow
Clara Israel
Jack Robbins
Solomon Schweitzer
Ann Fink
Stanley Gittelson
Samuel Witkin
Ann Citron
Charles Goldman
Barney Greenberg
Philip Kirschner
Myron Alexander
Jerome Cohn
Joseph Lazarus
Bernard Shapiro
Stephen Weinberg
Benjamin Freedman
Ernest Maclin
Sophie Goldweitz
Ida Mayer
Sam Gall
Howard Rosedietcher

For the week of June 27-July 3 
We Remember: 

Judith Ripp
Ruth Shapiro
Bertha Kestenbaum
Lena Leibsker
Stanley Mitchel
Julius Silver
Simon Mayer
Sam Perl
Ilse Sasala
Rose Syatt
Ada Warshawsky
William Brown
Roy Kantor 
Benjamin Frank
Sam Horner
Fanny Sternberg
Estelle Demayo
Milton Fischbein
Shelly Meyer
Sidney Miller
Theodore Prussack
Lewis Winer

For the week of July 4-10 
We Remember: 

Estelle Galinsky
Howard Lehner
Solomon Nahum
Lee Sterling
Robert Berner

Lottie Jaffe
Joseph Rosenfeld
Erna Rossmer
Shirley Sass
Simon Shamkim
Abraham Yoskowitz
Henrietta Ziskin
Virginia Aronesty
Morris Friedland
Dora Kaufman
Susan Shapiro
Samuel Waxman
Shirley Yeres
Howard Bass
Irving Goldstein
Rose Harris
Louis Levin
Sigmund Braunstein
David Waxman

For the week of July 11-17 
We Remember: 

George Galinsky
Joseph Isner
Kay Kaufman
Edward Miller
Rose Moskowitz
Barbara Rubin
Dora Tendler
Julius Buff
Helen Bursztain
Billye Del Medico
Leah Friedberg
Gertrude Kaminsky
Lillly Rosenbaum
Rose Silver
William Blum
Ilse Ingber
Libby Julis
Emma Buff
Ida Goldweitz
Malvin Roesch
Fred Salomon
Mendel Shapiro
Louis Silverman
Isador Sloan
Benjamin Dreyer
Leonard Glaser
Jack Skolnik
Theodore Flam
Harriet Klein
Cary Mintz
Sylvia Misthal
Anna Schmidt
Mark Weidman
May Weishaar
Samuel Berner
Charles Gordon
Max Van Dam

For the week of July 18-24 
We Remember: 

Herbert Goodman
Drew Kessler
Irma Leib
Jacob Miller
Jack Glantz
Mary Sarfaty
Fritz Barkowsky

Howard Brown
Ruth Golder
Mitchell Lenok
Miriam Resnick
Adrienne Rosenthal
Gladys Wasserman
Larry Feld
Ilana Gal
Zoltan Gal
Ruth Kaufman
Irving Shapiro
Lili Weiss
Rebecca Bassowitz
Eugenia Haychman
Philip Limandri
Minerva Berner
Pauline Kleinman
Dora Maclin
Beatrice Pollner
Ben Sabin
Ruth Schulz
Louis Polsky

For the week of July 25-31 
We Remember: 

Robert Botwinick
Moe Cohen
Louis Friedman
Barney Miller
Shirley Miller
Eugene Rubin
Max Schwartz
William Sokol
Leah Swan
David Fils
Fannie Feuer
Hannah Fishman
Bernard Leeds
Rebecca Bernstein
Jacob Greenbaum
William Belner
Egeria Breda
Helen Cohen
Martin Rothman
Meyer Rozansky
Emma Sesit
Nathan Waxman
Alexander Hirschberg
Sol Leichtman
Elesher Safer

For the week of August 1-7 
We Remember: 

Arlene Berman
Rose Brenner
Ray Marks
Rebecca Zeiler
Sarah Goldberg
Bella Komansky
Milton Lazarus
Harold Reiss
Ishmayel Saghian
Louis Shulman
Murray Brown
Ruth Kolomer
Louis Levine
Morris Nahum
Abe Rosenkrantz

Yahrzeit Observances

Continued next page...



BERNARD ROSS
RETTA KOLB
ROBERT ROSEDIETCHER
DONNA BENOVITZ
GEORGE BODEEN
GEORGE BODEEN
RUTH KOPELOFF
BENJAMIN MACLIN
SELMA ZISKIN
MARY ADELSON
ANNE EISEN
CLAIRE KANTROWITZ
LOUIS KAYE
MARIE LILEY
FREDERICK NEBELKOPF
JEANETTE SEHRES

For the week of August 8-14
We Remember: 

SOPHIE MADELOFF
JOHN MARGAN
REUBEN MOSKOWITZ
ALExANDER SHULMAN
DANIEL SKLAR
ESTELLE GERSTMAN
EDITH MILLER
BERTHA WITKIN
IRVING EPAND
MARVIN ETTINGER

MORRIS GERBER
HARRY KLEIN
FRANK ROSS
HARRIET HOFFMAN
HYMAN NESOFF
DEBBIE ETTINGER
MOLLIE FRIEDLAND
THELMA MARK
HANNAH GOLDSTEIN
SYLVIA SALKIN
HERBERT BODEEN
LOUIS MILLER
JOSEPH NEWMAN

For the week of August 15-21
We Remember: 

MIRIAM ABRAHAM
SANFORD DANIELS
EDWARD GALINSKY
SIDNEY RAWITZ
WALTER ROSENBAUM
ROBERT SHORE
YAHUDA YOMTOBIAN
TANYA AUERBACH
LAWRENCE BASNER
JACK HANDEL
SYLVIA ROSNER
ROSE SCHWARZAPFEL
ANNA FIDELMAN

YAGHOUB NAZARZADEH
LOUIS REISS
ROSE BRODSKY
STANLEY FOx
ITISOARA IFTODE
BERNARD KEUSCH
HENRY PROSNITZ
BENJAMIN SHULTZ
THELMA SOBEL
LENA MANN
IRVING CAMINSKY
ROSE MOSSACK
SIDNEY PLAVIN
ALEC WITTEK
CLAIRE GLASER
ESTHER GORDON
NORMAN SCHWARTZ

For the week of August 22-28
We Remember: 

BENJAMIN GWIRTZ
MICHAEL KNEPFER
TINNIE POPIEL
IRVING SCHWEIDEL
ARNOLD SEGAL
LOUIS SKULNICK
BEN BERMAN
MILTON CAMINSKY
MAMIE CHAITE

LLOYD COHN
RONALD GOLDSTEIN
FRED STERNBERG
LENA ISSER
EVELYN LEVINE
PAUL ADELSON
ROSE ANSHIEN
DIANA GREENE
ADA COHEN
NATHAN HEISLER
IDA HUTMACHER
MEYER LEVINE
AARON MANDEL
JOSEPH EISEN
LILLIAN LANGER
HENNY MARTON

For the week of August 29-31
We Remember: 

BERTHA BASSETT
CILLY KLEIN
NATHANIEL LURIA
MAURICE SIMON
SALLY STRAUSS
HARRY BESLOW
SOL VIEZEL
ERNA LICHTENSTAEDTER
JEAN WALENSKY
EMANUEL WOLF

Yahrzeit Observances continued...

haPPy annivERSaRy

Mazel Mazel Mazel Mazel Mazel TovMazel June 1-5
Paul & Mona Storch
Arthur & Martha Yevin
Martin & Charlotte Blechman
Bruce & Susan Kaminer
Murray & Susan Perl

June 6-12
Dan & Fran Aronesty
Rubin & Ruth Camins
Eugene & Elana Heitlinger
Kenneth & Barbra Horner
Gustavo & Liliana Baumzweig
David & Amy Shulman
Fred & Merle Harris
Paul & Linda Duboff 
Lloyd & Audrey Hyman

June 13-19
Michael & Adele Ginsberg
Charles & Stacey Goldberg
Arthur & Shira Weiner
Arthur & Anne Goldstein
Jeff rey & Sharon Gross
Gary & Nancy Luks
Larry & Phyllis Polevoy
Howard & Linda Rose
Steven & Roni Rubin
Barry & Wendy Salkin
Albert & Zinaida Ben-Simon
Sandu & Siona Davidovitch
Arie & Debra Rave

June 20-26
Paul & Barbara Nadel
Arnold & Lois Brown
Roy & Nancy Gordon

David & Michel Knopf
Melvin & Linda Polkow
Bert & Rita Toron
Jerome & Zena Jay
Jeff rey & Andrea Link
Stanley & Jozefi ne Schiff man
Jeff  & Dina Braun
Shlomo & Mia Kleinstein
Marcel & Gladys Kozuch
Stanley & Deborah Simon

June 27 - July 3
Jacob & Sandra Bauer
Arnold & Rena Haber
Robert & Sandra Nesoff 
Jonathan & Sheila Sterling
Isaac & Rosalind Ferstenberg
Shimshon & Cindy Mendelaw
Stuart & Blanche Weinberg
Philip & Janie Horowitz
Shawn & Fariba Rabban
Stanley & Marsha Blecher

July 4-10
Lawrence & Roberta Edelstein
Alan & Ellen Jay
Larry & Melinda Soria
Jeff rey & Leona Kleinstein
Leon & Bunny Jaff e
Jesse & Laura Schneider
Joel & Michelle Lustberg

July 11-17
Carl & Iris Krieger
Martin & Toby Fischbein
Donald & Joan Link
Richard & Francine Winters

Behzad & Hoory Yeganeh
Barry & Judith Abel
Stuart & Ruth Smith

July 18-24
Bruce & Renee Konigsberg

July 25-31
Ilya & Dina Kliot
Charles & Lynn Holz
David & Ana Rosenblum
Simon & Julia Schneider

August 1-7
Paul & Naomi Frischer
Joseph & Phyllis Radest
Michael & Yelena Pyatski
Raymond & Judith Cohen
George & Sheila Leipsner
Craig & Iris Levinsohn
Edward & Pearl Savell

August 8-14
Dave & Cindy Rivkin
Kenneth & Myra Schulman
Rich & Kimberly Lesser
Barry & Linda Miller
David & Davida Saltzberg
Mishel & Iris Dadon
Steven & Jacqueline Finkelstein

Herb & Gilda Botwinick
Gary & Madeline Zysman
Yoseff  & Hanna Ben-Shoan
Bernard & Harriet Weinberg

August 15-21
Gerald & Laura Menter
Marc & Eileen Schneider
Howard & Randie Berner
Ben & Janet Roesch
Jeff rey & Robin Wechsler
David & Susan Spiegel
Arie & Jennie Bronstein
Robert & Beth Chananie

August 22-28
Lionel & Rachael Hausman
Kurt & Irma Landsberger
Stanley & Susan Liebowitz
Allan & Myra Teplitzky
Ezra & Shoshana Ishayik
Marvin & Frances Lipton
Fred & Serry Barko
Lawrence & Melanie Weisberg
Gershon & Marissa Rosenzweig
Lawrence & Barbara Zucker

August 29-31
Rafael & Marianne Mousserie
Daniel & Teresa Kaminsky



I would like to order scrip as follows:
Shop Rite: Total ShopRite:   $

Stop&Shop: Total Stop&Shop:  $

Fairway: Total Fairway $

A&P: Total A&P $

Kings: Total Kings $

Pathmark: Total Pathmark $

Harold's Total Harold's $

Please deliver my scrip  Sunday mornings I would prefer ________ at _____ am or pm

I would like scrip from I would prefer to pick up scrip  at the JCCP/CBT

Name: Address:

Town: Phone: Email: @

60 or over?  Fairway will give you an extra 6% off your total order every Tue and Wed

$50 $100

$50 $100


(Day)





$25 $50 $100


Name of Supermarket

Grand Total: $ __________

$25 $100$50

$25 $50 $100

$50 $100

$25

$25

$25 $50 $100

$50 and $100 
denominations only.

"Everyone Eats" ... Supermarket Scrip Sales to
Help Support the JCCP/CBT

Your $100 gets you $100 worth of Scrip which gets you $100 worth of goods.
There are no limitations or exceptions, and scrip NEVER expires.

It costs you nothing extra and the synagogue gets $5 ... absolutely free. 

And yes, it's even good in the pharmacy.

Questions?  Please contact Esther at  hubbiem@aol.com or 201‐261‐7499, or 
Fred at  flhcarpediem@aol.com or 201‐444‐2352.  

You can also call Rita or Naz in the office at  201‐262‐7691.
Please return this form to the JCCP/CBT office ~ E 304 Midland Ave, Paramus, NJ 

Welcome to "Everyone Eats."  Please fill in the information below and submit to the office.  No 
payment is due at this time.

We will contact you to arrange a delivery schedule.
Scrip will be delivered Sunday mornings unless you choose differently. 
There is a minimum order of $100 of scrip per delivery.
Orders (stores and/or amounts) can be changed at any time.
Payment (cash or check) is due when scrip is delivered. 



jewish community center of paramus / congregation beth tikvah

GENERAL OPERATIONS FUND 
In Honor	 Donor 
Rob Chananie & Eileen Schneider for PIP program	  
		  Rhonda & Daniel Gordon

In Memory 	 Donor 
Maxine Rosenberg’s beloved husband, Isaac	 Merle & Fred Harris
Janie Horowitz’s beloved stepfather	 Lotte & Fred Buff
Mr. & Mrs. Leonard Davis’ beloved sister	 Cookie & Herb Botwinick
Zelda Abrams' beloved husband, Sol	 Linda & Paul Duboff
		  Shirley & Marvin Stemple
		  Sondra Teichman & Frank Ballerini
		  Irma & Kurt Landsberger
		  Karen & Stephen Stein
Bernard Stern’s beloved wife, Roslyn	 Lotte & Fred Buff
		  Linda & Paul Duboff
Sheryl Gordon’s father-in-law, Fred Gordon	 Dan Leib

KIDDUSH FUND
In Honor 	 Donor 
Harriet Mutnick’s grandchildren’s B’nai Mitzvah	 Dr. Selma Mitchel

In Memory 	 Donor 
Dale Witkin’s beloved husband, Marvin	 Al Nahum
Millie Lerman’s beloved husband, Harry	 Dr. Selma Mitchel

RABBI WEINER DISCRETIONARY FUND
In Honor 	 Donor 
Howie & Susan Cohn’s new grandson, Jonathan Samuel	  
		  Harriet & Bernard Weinberg

The Congregation Gratefully Acknowledges 
the Following Contributions:

      			    “Sharing is equal to all of the Commandments.“
Contributions

In Memory 	 Donor 
Davida Saltzberg’s beloved sister, Majorie Sherer	  
		  Ade Berman & Irene Brickman

LEIPSNER/PERSOFSKY SCHOLARSHIP FUND
Speedy Recovery	 Donor 
Steven Grundleger	 Dr. George & Sheila Leipsner
Rob Chananie	 Dr. George & Sheila Leipsner

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL FUND
In Honor	 Donor 
Becky Troodler’s Leadership Award	 Carol Rossmer

In Memory 	 Donor 
Sheryl Gordon’s father-in-law, Fred Gordon	 Al Nahum

LARRY LEVINE MEMORIAL GARDEN
In Memory 	 Donor 
Millie Lerman’s beloved husband, Harry	 Myrna Levine
Dolores Miller’s beloved sister	 Myrna Levine 

YAHRZEIT DONATIONS
In Memory 	 Donor 
Sheldon Cole’s grandmother, Dora Hammer	 Linda & Sheldon Cole
Linda Cole’s grandfather, Lester Davidson	 Linda & Sheldon Cole

✡ ✡ ✡ ✡

Answers to the May Trivia contest:
1. Leah and Rachel
2. Rebecca
3. Yocheved
4. Hagar
5. Bathsheba
6. Ida Morgenstern/Nancy Walker
7. Natalie Portman
8. Roseanne Barr
9. Lainie Kazan
10. Mayim Bialik

TO COME

 

WINNER 
of the 

MAY 2015  
JCCP/CBT Bulletin Contest 

“Jewish Mothers” 
 

$10.00 Dunkin Donuts Gift Card  
 

AWARDED TO 
 

Sandra Bauer  
 
May 2015            Elana Heitlinger / Editor JCCP/CBT Bulletin 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

The prize: a $10 Dunkin’ Donuts gift certificate.Take a shot all you coffee-drinking movie lovers.
1. In 1977, this actor-director, born Allan Konigsberg, won for best picture and best director for “Annie Hall.” 
2. This Holocaust-themed 1993 film won for best picture and best director. Name the film and director. 

3. In 1969, this Brooklyn-born actress won for best actress in a leading role for “Funny Girl.” (She sings, too.) 
4. This actor has been nominated for seven Oscars for best actor and won two: for “Kramer vs. Kramer” (1979) and “Rain Man” (1988).  5. This 1971 film, the winner of three Academy Awards, was adapted from a Tony Award-winning play based on the stories of Sholem Aleichem.6. This 2009 World War II film about the revenge killings of Nazis by a group of Jewish-Americans was written and directed by Quentin Tarantino. (It was nominated for eight Oscars but won just one, for supporting actor Christoph Waltz.)  7. This film, starring Al Jolson, is generally considered the first talkie. (Warner Bros. production chief Darryl F. Zanuck was given a special Academy Award for producing the film, “which has revolutionized the industry.") 

8. Roberto Benigni directed and starred in this Oscar-winning Italian film about a father who uses his imagination to shield his son from the horrors of interment in a concentration camp.
9. This composer won the Oscar for original score with “Raindrops Keep Falling on my Head” for the 1969 film “Butch Cassidy and the Sundance Kid.”

10. This American actress is the only deaf performer to win the Oscar for best actress in a leading role, which she won for the 1986 film “Children of a Lesser God.” (She also famously read lips in a “Seinfeld” episode.) 
 

The Academy Awards were handed out  recently,  so let’s put our trivia lens on some Oscar winners, as always with a Jewish twist. 

For our June Father's Day Trivia  
contest, the prize will be:

A $10 Dunkin' Donuts
Gift Certificate
Caffeine to get you going for some summer fun!



 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
1. Name the three patriarchs of Judaism. 
2. This biblical figure was the first Kohen, or high priest, and 

had four sons -- not to mention a rather famous brother. 
3. This quintessential king of Israel fathered many children 

with his wives and concubines -- but oh how some of those 
kids caused trouble.  

4. This biblical figure suffered with the death of his 10 children but never 
complained and had his family replenished. Talk about patient! 

5. This "Simpsons" dad had a falling-out with his son over his chosen 
profession, but thankfully they reconciled many years later. Name the 

character and the comedian who voiced him, and his 
son in the show. (We're easy; we'll give you credit if 
you can come up with just one answer.) 

6. This sitcom dad won fame in the raincoat 
business as the creator of The Executive, the 
beltless trench coat, and infamy in Florida condo 
history for being impeached as president.  

7. This comic was part of a well-known team with his 
non-Jewish wife, and then earned even greater fame as a sitcom 

character. His son has starred in numerous comedy films. Name 
the father and son. 

8. This billionaire owner of the Dallas Mavericks, "Shark" and father 
of three is well known for his bluster.  

9. This basketball Hall of Famer begat a son who also played 
in the pros, though he wasn't quite as successful as dad. Name 
the father and son. 

10. This dad coached the U.S. men's basketball team to a 
gold medal at the 2009 Maccabiah Games in Israel, and his 
son was a member of the squad. Name the coach. (Hint: He's 
currently coaching a college team in the South.)   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Last month we saluted Jewish moms. 
This month, which features Father's Day, it's all about 
about 
 

Let's see how much you know about famous pops in the Bible, sports and  TV. 
The prize: a $10 Dunkin' Donuts gift certificate. 

Good luck and Happy Father's Day. 
To enter, send your responses to: 
jccpcbtbulletincontest@gmail.com 



Jewish Community Center of Paramus
Congregation Beth Tikvah
E. 304 Midland Avenue
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Support our Advertisers! For Information about advertising on this page, please contact Phyllis Glatzer at 201-445-6499 or  
e-mail:  elanajccpcbtbulletin@gmail.com

The appearance of an advertisement in the JCCP/CBT bulletin does not constitute a kashrut or business 
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SPRUNG MONUMENT
C O R P O R A T I O N

FOR ALL CEMETERIES

JOHN LANGE / TILDA PELLEGRINO
402 Park St., Hackensack, NJ 07601

201-488-2291 • 1-800-666-6964 • Fax: 201-488-8728
www.sprungmonuments.com

Robert Schoem’s Menorah Chapel, Inc.
Jewish Funeral Directors

Generations of Lasting Service to The Jewish Community

◆ Family Owned & Operated
◆ Serving NJ, NY, FL & throughout USA
◆ PrePaid & PreNeed Planning
◆ Graveside Services
◆ Our Facilities Will Accommodate Your Family’s Needs
◆ Handicap Accessibility From Large Parking Area

Gary Schoem –
Funeral Director, NJ LIC #3811

201-843-9090
Outside NJ 1-800-426-5869

WWW.SCHOEMS.COM  
W-150 Route 4 East, Paramus, NJ 07652

We continue to be Jewish family managed, 

knowing that caring people 

provide caring service.

GUTTERMAN AND MUSICANT 
JEWISH FUNERAL DIRECTORS

800-522-0588

WIEN & WIEN, INC. 
MEMORIAL CHAPELS

800-322-0533
402 Park Street, HackenSack, nJ 07601

alan l. MuSicant, Mgr., n.J. lic. no. 2890
Martin D. kaSDan, n.J. lic. no. 4482

Advance planning conferences conveniently arranged 
at our chapel or in your own home

GuttermanMusicantWien.com

  

 

Koch Monuments 
Established 1902 

Headstones, Markers, Bronze plaques, & Cemetery lettering. 

Please call 1-800-675-5624 

76 Johnson Ave, Hackensack, NJ.  07601 

www.kochmonument.com 


